
Appendix 1 – Proposed Amended Motion 
 
This Corporate Committee has decided to separate the route forward for moving forward 
with the building and street names review and has decided to move forward with the 
process of renaming Black Boy Lane. 
 
The Corporate Committee notes proposals on the Street and Buildings Naming Review, 
however it believes that a decision for the renaming of Black Boy Lane should not be 
deferred any longer. 
 
The Committee recalls the comments made by the Corporate Committee at their meeting 
of 17 of March 2021, and notes that the committee has already agreed the following:  
 
i. Considered the feedback from the Consultation #2 (Statutory) ‘Notice of Intention’ 

on the renaming of Black Boy Lane to La Rose Lane, in particular, the objections 
from residents and organisations directly affected by the proposed renaming;   

ii. Considered and took into account the Equalities Impact Assessment (EqiA, 
Appendix 6 of the report) of the proposed change on protected groups and the 
actions proposed to mitigate the impact including a commitment to provide support, 
a dedicated staff resource and resident/organisation payments; and   

iii. “…requested that a further period of consultation should be carried out in order to 
provide further assurances to residents of Black Boy Lane and elicit their support 
for the change of street name. The …. support package offered to the residents be 
reviewed as part of the further consultation work”.  

 
Therefore, this committee now agrees to officers undertaking further consultation as 
requested by the committee on 17 March 2021 and for a report on the outcome of the 
consultation be brought back to the committee for a final decision on 1 February 2022. 
 
 


